
 

Save Water- Save Life,  Save a tree- Don't print unless it's really necessary! 

Disclaimer:- This is a media alert subject to verification.  

                         Integrated Disease Surveillance Programme (IDSP), National Centre for Disease Control, 

Ministry Of Health & Family Welfare, Government of India 

22-Sham Nath Marg, Delhi – 110 054 

For more information please contact: Media Scanning & Verification Cell: - Phone (011)23946029 

Email: - idsp-msc@nic.in, idsp-npo@nic.in  

      Join us on            http://www.facebook.com/pages/Media-Scanning-Verification-Cell-IDSPNCDC/137297949672921 

                                             https://twitter.com/MSVC1   

 

P
ag

e1
 

   

 

Media Scanning & Verification Cell 
Media alert from the Media Scanning & Verification Cell, IDSP-NCDC. 

 

 

A suspected case of Dengue was detected in Kangpokpi District Headquarters on 

Thursday afternoon, prompting the District Malaria Officer to initiate immediate 

preventive measures for the safety of the denizens. 

 

A seven-year-old girl from Vengthah Ward No 3, who is suspected to be suffering 

from Dengue, was admitted to the District Hospital, which prompted the authority 

concerned to act immediately. 

 

Speaking to media persons, Dr Ph Henkhoneng Mate, District Malaria Officer, 

informed that the patient tested positive after a rapid test, and she is under 

provisional diagnosis while her sample has been sent for confirmation to Imphal. 

 

If the sample is confirmed positive, then if will be the first Dengue case detected in 

the district this year. 

After informing the Ward authorities, a team of the District Malaria Office led by the 

DM0 held an emergency meeting with the residents of Vengthah Ward No 3 in the 

presence of the Ward Committee chairman, Chonkam Kipgen at his residence. 
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The District Malaria Officer and her team highlighted the symptoms, cause and 

preventive measures of Dengue and disseminated various other important 

information on preventing Dengue and its spread. 

 

Meanwhile, the District Malaria Office team carried out preventive fogging in the 

vicinity of Vengthah Ward No 3 to contain the spread of the vector-borne viral 

disease in the locality. 

 

Vengthah Ward No 3 Committee chairman, Chonkam Kipgen has appealed to the 

locals to maintain cleanliness, and stay neat and tidy while urging them to follow the 

instruction of the authorities concerned. 
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